
-free school. 

Newsletter 
Bishop Perrin C.E Primary School Newsletter 10 

Friday 17th November 

 2022 

At a glance 
 

INSET DAY REMINDER 
 
BANK HOLIDAY 
 
SITE MANAGER JOB 
 
Y6 WHITTON YOUTH 
ZONE 
 
YEAR 2 CLASS 
ASSEMBLY 
 
PANTO PAYMENT 
REMINDER 
 
ANTI BULLYING 
 
HAND, FOOT & MOUTH 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA 
 
FRENCH 
AMBASSADORS 
 
CALLING ALL 
RUNNERS 
 
DIARY DATES 

 

Attached with 
this newsletter 
 

SA NEWSLETTER 

If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary 
School, these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, 
concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The 

School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 
 

Our School Value this week is: Friendship 
“The most beautiful discovery true friends make is that they can grow separately without growing apart.” — 

Elisabeth Foley 

Dear Parents, 
 
School Communications 
We very much appreciate that we need to share lots of information with you over the course 
of a school year to help and support the running of the school and the teaching and learning 
for the children. Hopefully you will have noticed some subtle changes to the format of the 
weekly newsletter, with a list of dates and details for upcoming events and trips, plus bold 
titles to help you find items in the newsletter. We are constantly reviewing what we can do to 
improve how we communicate with you to make it accessible and digestible, but 
unfortunately there is no easy way of trimming down some of the information we share with 
you as all it would do is generate lots of extra emails and phone calls from yourselves to get 
the information you need. As of this week, in order to not overload the newsletter and the 
important information within it, we will just send out the school and School Association 
newsletters on a Friday. Any other attachments that we have been sending out previously 
will be sent out on Mondays, unless there is something urgent we feel you need to know 
sooner. Hopefully this will make it easier for you to just focus on the newsletter and then 
catch up with the other information the following week. 
 
School Life 
It’s been a quieter week this week at school, but thankfully the playground is now draining 
very quickly, so despite all the rain we have had this week, the children have been able to 
get out to play without having to negotiate small oceans! We have had some football fixtures 
this week, with the girls in particular being rather busy. On Monday we played our league 
fixtures for both boys and girls against Chase Bridge. The girls played with much more 
confidence in their match after their defeat to Heathfield the previous week, and although 
they lost 3-1, they created some really good chances and made Chase Bridge work hard for 
their win. Unfortunately the boys, and for some of them their first ever competitive football 
match, the score line was less favourable, losing 11-0. Despite the result, Mr Kenton and Mr 
Noden, who are very kindly giving their time to coach the boys, said the boys showed lots of 
determination and kept working hard for each other. Some good learning was gained from 
the match and hopefully the boys’ next match will be a big improvement. My thanks to Mr 
Kenton and Mr Noden for all the time they have given to help out. 
 
On Wednesday this week the girls played again, but this time at the Girls’ Borough Football 
Tournament in Teddington. In the opening mini-league in the morning they played brilliantly, 
winning two of their five matches, drawing two and losing one. During the five matches, they 
only let in one goal and managed to finish second overall, out of six teams, which was a 
great achievement. Unfortunately we were knocked out in the afternoon part of the 
tournament on dreaded penalties, despite being the stronger team in their match. The girls 
were a credit to the school and should be very proud of their achievements. Well done to; 
Aleks, Cece, Evie, Cleo, Freya, Belle, Sophia, Eliza and Charlotte. Out thanks go to Ms Lytle 
and Mr Jacobs for their help transporting the girls to and from the event. 
 
Parking 
It was very upsetting to see this week the number of cars that were parked on the corner of 
Ashley Drive at drop-off time. Parking in such places is dangerous and inconsiderate to all 
the other drivers using the road and causes obstructions for children and parents trying to 
cross the road. Please, for the safety of all the school and local community, consider where 
you are parking. 
 
Good luck to England and Wales in their World Cup football matches coming up over the 
next few weeks. Have a restful weekend. 
 

Mr Corke 
 
Mr Corke 
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ATTENDANCE   
The previous week’s attendance;  
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 97.93 

Endurance 93.33 

Peace      99.67 

Forgiveness      92.50 

Reverence         95.67 

Service      96.00 

Justice   99.62 

 
CELEBRATION WORSHIP  
Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
 

CLASS  

Friendship Josh 

Endurance Charlie 

Peace      Stanley 

Forgiveness      Marli 

Reverence         Sophie 

Service      Mia 

Justice   Anna S 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
Reception Class - Nov 2022 

 

 

Y6 TRIP TO WHITTON YOUTH ZONE 
On Monday 5th December, Year 6 have been invited to 
visit the Whitton Youth Zone which is a youth club run by 
the local authority for children from Years 6 to 9. 
 
The club offers activities for children to take part in after 
school (4pm-6.30pm) and is open to all children in the local 
area.  Activities include: pool, table tennis, table football, 
cooking, art, music, gym and fitness sessions and more… 
 
Year 6 will be leaving school and walking to the venue 
which is just behind Whitton High Street.  They will leave at 
9.15am and return to school for lunch as usual at 12pm. 
 
Children should wear PE kits for this trip. 
 
If you would like more details about the Whitton Youth Zone 
and are keen for your child to attend some sessions after 
school, please contact Mandy Smith 
email: mandy.smith@achievingforchildren.org  

 

 
 

YEAR 2 CLASS ASSEMBLY – WEDNESDAY 
23rd NOVEMBER 
Year 2 are looking forward to performing their class 
assembly next week, Wed 23rd November at 9am, and we 
are looking forward to welcoming parents from this class for 
the first time to see their children in a class assembly.  
 
Please see below some information about the event to 
ensure it runs smoothly: 

• For health and safety reasons, pushchairs and 
prams will not be allowed in the Hall and will need 
to be left outside the school building 

• We encourage no more than two adults per child to 
come along due to space constraints in the Hall as 
there will be a limited number of chairs available 

• Adults who are coming to watch the assembly must 
stay  on the pavement outside the school until told 
to come in when the Hall is ready 

• Parents are welcome to stay behind in the Hall for 
a few minutes after the assembly has finished to 
speak to their child 

• Parents are welcome to take photos and videos on 
the understanding that the images are not shared 
on social media 
 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA  
We are currently reviewing our use of social media as an 
efficient way to share recent learning and school events 
with you. We are evaluating our use of our current social 
media platform (Twitter) and would be interested to know 
which you would be most likely to engage in, were we to 
change to an alternative. Please click below to complete 
the very short survey to let us know your preference. 
Thank you. https://forms.gle/WK9B8R4Y8e4Wx1GU9  

 

mailto:mandy.smith@achievingforchildren.org
https://forms.gle/WK9B8R4Y8e4Wx1GU9
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ANTI-BULLYING WEEK 
This week in school we have been celebrating Anti-Bullying 
Week. Bullying behaviour is repeated, negative behaviour 
that is intended to make others feel upset, uncomfortable or 
unsafe. In school, we have Anti-Bullying Ambassadors from 
Years 4-6 who have been trained by the Diana Award. They 
are always available on the playground for children to turn to 
if they feel like they are experiencing bullying behaviour.  
 
Our Anti-Bullying Ambassadors led an assembly to the 
whole school on Tuesday to introduce the theme of the 
week, during this time they introduced a competition to 
design an anti-bullying t-shirt. The Anti-Bullying 
Ambassadors were overwhelmed with the number and 
quality of the entries and picking a winner was extremely 
difficult!! Congratulations to Charlotte H in Year 6 who 
designed the winning entry and was awarded her prize in 
Worship this morning. Thank you to everyone who entered! 
Mrs Crinall and the Anti-Bullying Ambassadors.  

 
 
 

HAND, FOOT & MOUTH 
We are seeing a number of cases of what we think is Hand, 
Foot and Mouth disease, mainly in Reception Class.  
 
Having been in touch with the Health Protection Unit (HPU), 
they have asked us to ascertain how many cases of Hand, 
Foot and Mouth that have been confirmed by a medical 
professional.  If your child has been diagnosed recently as 
having this can you please email in and let us know as soon 
as possible.  Please don’t worry, children are allowed in 
school with this but we need to keep a track of the numbers 
and may need to report numbers to the HPU.  If numbers 
rise drastically we may need to take further action.  
 
The HPU has advised; if a child has a rash that has not been 
diagnosed by a medical professional that you take them to 
the doctors to provide reassurance that there are not, in fact, 
a number of different illnesses in circulation in the school at 
the same time. Please note if we have a child in school that 
has a rash, and we have not heard from you what the rash 
is, we will be contacting you to ask you to collect your child 
and get the rash diagnosed by a medical professional. 
 
 
 

CHRISTMAS PANTOMIME TRIP – PAYMENT 
AND PERMISSION REMINDER 
The whole school will be attending Cinderella at The Centre 
for Arts, Hounslow. Splitting the Infants and Juniors into two 
separate visits, both on the 8th December traveling by return 
coach.  
 
Volunteers – thank you very much to those who have 
offered to join us, we have replied to your emails.  
 
Payment & permissions -  
Please make payment and give permission here 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool by the 
28th November 2022. If for any reason your child cannot 
attend please let us know by Monday 21st November as 
tickets have been secured.  
 
Juniors Visit (Year 3 - 6) 
Event – Cinderella morning performance 
Food – due to the show timings children will need to bring a 
packed lunch in from home, they will then eat this when they 
arrive back to school at approx. 1pm. Junior children can 
also bring a healthy snack (nut free), from home, to eat 
whilst at the pantomime.  
Cost - £12.00 per child 
 
Infants Visit (Year R - 2) 
Event – Cinderella afternoon performance 
Parents please note the late arrival back to BP for a 
4:15/4:30pm pick up. 
Food – Infants will have their usual school provided hot 
lunch or will need a home provided packed lunch, which will 
be eaten at school prior to leaving for the pantomime.  
the venue 
Cost - £12.00 per child 
 
 

Reception Class Parents Only – we understand that many of 
you won’t yet have used our school shop payment system. 
We are in the process of changing providers and in the 
coming weeks will be inviting the whole school to sign up 
and register to the new system. Therefore, as an exception 
we are allowing you to pay in cash via the school office for 
this trip only, please also sign and return the paper 
permission slip that was given to your child. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool


 

FRENCH AMBASSADORS  
Bonjour! We now have French Ambassadors in Years 5 
and 6 – or we should say un ambassadeur et une 
ambassadrice in each class!   
  
Our newly-appointed French Ambassadors have the 
very important task of… speaking French!  
  
They will be using our target language outside of our 
French classes, at drop-off, lunchtime, playtime, pick-up 
time, by starting up conversations with their peers (and 
teachers - beware!). They will be greeting everyone in 
French, asking questions, using high frequency words 
and going over our newly-acquired vocabulary. So be 
vigilant, they might be even speaking French at home! 
Their peers in class can also ask them questions to 
keep them on task. 
  
The following children have been volunteering for this 
role this term and will be receiving badges they can 
wear with pride. A lot of children were very eager to fulfil 
this role, so every term there will be the opportunity for 
others to be chosen. 
 
Year 5: Charlie and Sophia 
Year 6: Cleo and Husayn 
 
Merci, 
Madame Goalen 
 
 
 
 

INSET DAY 
Please note the school will be shut on Friday 2nd 
December for an INSET day.  
 
 
 
 
 

BANK HOLIDAY 
In light of the announcement of His Majesty’s 
Coronation on Saturday 6 May 2023, an additional bank 
holiday has been announced on Monday 8 May. 
Therefore the school will be shut on this day. 
 
 
 
 
 

SITE MANAGER JOB ADVERT 
Please click this link to access our advert for the new 
Site Manager. Please feel free to share with anyone you 
know who may be interested in the post. 
https://www.eteach.com/job/school-site-manager-
1288241  
 

CALLING ALL RUNNERS! THE BEE-LIEVE 
10KM FUNDRAISER IN JUNE 2023 
Just in case you didn’t see the email we sent out earlier 
this week, please see below. Thank you very much to 
the parents who have sent emails in saying they wanted 
to take part-it is much appreciated. If there are any other 
parents who would like to be involved, it’s not too late, 
so drop us an email and let us know! 
 
You will recall that we have been involved recently with 
a small school-based charity called the Bee-lieve 
Foundation who raise money to help schools support 
children’s mental health and wellbeing. We have held 
some mufti days for them to thank them for the support 
and resources they have given to Bishop Perrin over the 
last couple of years. 
 
We have been invited by the Bee-lieve Foundation to 
put together a team of 10 runners to take part in a 10km 
run in June 2023, along with other schools who are 
involved with supporting Bee-lieve. As part of this big 
fundraising effort, they are recruiting 10 people to do a 
skydive, with a team of 10 runners per skydiver all 
raising money together. Thankfully we do not need to 
recruit a skydiver! However, we would love to get at 
least another six runners to be part of the BP Crawlers 
Team, as we have four members of staff who are keen 
and eager to go. We can of course have over ten 
runners as part of the BP Crawlers Team, so the more 
the merrier. Our aim will be for each BP Crawler to raise 
a minimum of £100 each, to give a combined BP 
Crawlers Team contribution of at least £1000. If we can 
raise more, even better! 
 
Turing House School staff are also taking part, so it 
would be lovely to get a Whitton-schools representation 
to take part in the run, which is scheduled for Sunday 
25th June on Horsell Common in Woking. Thankfully 
hey have managed to recruit two skydivers from their 
staff, so in effect we will be putting together a running 
team to support one of their skydivers.  
 
If you would be interested in being part of the BP 
Crawlers Team, please send in an email to let us know. 
You don’t have to be Mo Farah or Paula Radcliffe to 
take part, just willing to give it a go and try and raise as 
much money as possible for the Bee-lieve Foundation. 
It’s early days with the planning, but Turing House have 
offered to use their minibus to help drive our runners to 
and from Woking on the day of the run and as the Bee-
lieve Foundation will be entering so many runners into 
the race, they are hoping to get a discounted entry fee 
for each runner. The cost per runner for the 10km run 
this year was £19, but we hope it will be lower than that 
for 2023. Once we know how many runners we can 
gather from the BP community, we can start making 
some plans as to how we can support each other. 

https://www.eteach.com/job/school-site-manager-1288241
https://www.eteach.com/job/school-site-manager-1288241


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21st November Y5 to Whitton Library 

22nd November Y4 to Whitton Library 

23rd November Y2 Class Assembly  

25th November Y6 to Cenotaph and Westminster Abbey  
Packed Lunch Required 

25th November SA Disco 

27th November Whitton Lights 

28th November Y3 to Whitton Library 

28th November New payment system is live – “SCOPAY” please sign up ASAP 

2nd December INSET Day – school closed 

5th December Y6 to Whitton Youth Zone 
Children to wear PE Kit 

8th December 
AM Session 

Juniors’ (Y3,4,5 & 6) 
Cinderella Pantomime at Hounslow Centre for Arts 
Packed Lunch Required 

8th December 
PM Session 

Infants (YR, 1 & 2) Cinderella Pantomime at Hounslow Centre for Arts 
Late pick up, arriving back late at 4:15-4:30PM 

12th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity 2:00pm at BP School 

13th December Reception Christmas Songs at 2:30pm at BP School 
Reception children can bring their Christmas jumpers to wear 

13th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity 5:30pm at BP School 

14th December Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch Day 

14th December Reception Christmas Songs at 09:00am at BP School 
Reception children can bring their Christmas jumpers to wear 

15th December Y3 & Y4 Carol Service at St Augustine’s Church (afternoon) 

16th December Last Day of Term – School Closing at 1:30pm 

19th December 
– 2nd January  

Christmas Holidays – School Closed 

3rd January 
2023 

INSET Day – school closed 

4th January 
2023 

Children return to school 


